
 

 

 
Friday, March 13, 2020 

 
To: Prarents, Guardians, Teachers, Students, & Stakeholders 
 
Re: SULS School Closure Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update 
 
Today, Governor John Bel Edwards initiated a proclamation closing all K-12 public schools in the state of 
Louisiana. This includes Southern University Laboratory School. In conjunction with the Louisiana State 
Department of Education, the state and local government and the Southern University System, we will continue to 
monitor the coronavirus COVID-19 outbreak occurring in the U.S.  
 
Grades Pre-K-2:​ Students will be issued work packets that will be made available for pickup in the front office. 
They will be available starting March 18, 2020. Some assignments will be computer based such as IXL Learning, 
Zearn Learning and Mobi Max.  
 
Grades 3-12:​ Students are expected to continue to check their teacher’s Google Classroom/Google Sites for the 
latest information regarding classroom instruction, activities and assignments. 
  
The scheduled LIGO field trip scheduled for Wednesday, March 18, 2020 will be rescheduled to a later date. 
 
The last payment for 2nd semester is due March 30, 2020. The cashiers office will be open during regular business 
hours to accept tuition payments.  
 
More updates will be made available on the Southern University Laboratory School website and the school’s App 
as they become available. It is critical that all stakeholders stay tuned with local media outlets as it relates to 
COVID-19.  We will continue to work in conjunction with the Southern University System to continue to receive 
information from the Office of the Governor, the Mayor’s Office, Louisiana State Department of Education 
(LDOE), and the Louisiana High School Athletic Association (LHSAA), to ensure the safety of our students. 
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